

Knole Academy, Bradbourne Vale Road, Sevenoaks, Kent, TN13 3LE

01732 454608

enquiries@knoleacademy.org www.knoleacademy.org

Headteacher: Mr David Collins BSc (Hons), MA

15 May 2025

Dear Parents

A few items for your consideration.

Year 7 Parents' Evening and early closure Thursday 22 May 2025

A reminder that booking is still open for the Year 7 consultation event on Thursday 22 May 2025.

As a result of the parents' evening, the school will close at 1.20pm on this day with the normal early bus services running:

Go Coach

S7 (+ S8) – to Sundridge, Brasted and Westerham

S10/S12 – to Swanley, Crockenhill, Hextable and Wilmington etc

S32 - Chelsfield and Orpington

Coming onto site at approx. 13:35 will be our route 3 service which shall operate the S3 (displaying route 3 Locksbottom).

NOT coming onto site but serving Bat & Ball shall be a route 6 which will serve Seal and Kemsing like an S6 would. Everything else shall serve the school grounds at normal time.

Red Route

408 will be 1.30 on Thursday 308 will run at normal times

Start and end of half term

This half term ends on Friday 23 May at 3.30pm. We expect to see students after the half term holiday at 8.40am on Monday 2 June.

Holiday Vouchers

KCC and the government will continue to provide vouchers in lieu of free school meals for the May half term. The value has been set at £10 for the May half term which will be issued on Wednesday 21 May.





Year 7-10 internal assessments

Next half term students will start their end of year assessments; just a reminder that the content that should be revised for these is available on the school website: https://www.knoleacademy.org/our-school/exam-information/

Most of these tests will take place inside class time and teachers will let students know when these tests are taking place. The tests for Year 10 will be short this year, as we have scheduled full mock examinations for the end of September and February in Year 11.

We shall provide Year 10 students with details on what they need to revise for the summer mocks in the summer half term.

Best wishes

David Collins

